
London Breed, Mayor 
Naomi M. Kelly, City Administrator 

September 25, 2020 

Mary Bustamante, Manager, Real Estate 
Facilities Services/ Administrative Division 
Judicial Council of California 
2860 Gateway Oaks Drive, Suite 400 
Sacramento, California 95833 

Dear Mary: 

Andrico Q. Penick 
Director of Real Estate 

In compliance with San Francisco Administrative Code, Section 122. l ( c )(2) and pursuant to California 
Government Code Sections 70341, et seq., the Joint Occupancy Agreement (re Facility #38-Bl, fully 
executed on December 31, 2008) and the Transfer Agreement between the City and County of San 
Francisco, the Judicial Council of California and the Administrative Office of the Courts regarding the 
Hall of Justice and fully executed on December 31, 2008, this letter gives notice that the County of San 
Francisco's Jail #4, located at the Hall of Justice, 850 Bryant Street, Floor 7, San Francisco, has closed 
permanently for the housing of inmates as of September 14, 2020 and will only be used by the City for 
City's administrative and kitchen purposes. 

Please be assured that the jail closure does not affect the Court Exclusive-Use Area, the shared 
Common Area, square feet space calculations and perceµtages, Shared Costs and calculations of same, 
the Joint Occupancy Agreement or the Transfer Agreement. 

Should you have any questions, please contact the undersigned. Thank you for your time and attention 
to this matter. 

Respectfully, 

0-· 0 ~~.J.Jr=--
Claudia J. Gorham 
Deputy Managing Director 
Real Estate Division 
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